
 

DECEMBER 9, 2019 COUNCIL MEETING 

 

City Council met in public session on December 9, 2019.  Here are the highlights. 

 

Council meeting minutes were approved for the November 4 regular session and work session and November 18 

work session and executive session. 

 

STATUS REPORTS 

 Report from Citizen Budget Review Committee:   Budget Review Committee (BRC) Chair Dave 

Dickerson and Vice Chair Bill Frapwell commented on the Budget Review Committee’s work and 

presented the BRC’s endorsement of the 2020 Budget, and the $3 increase in stormwater fees.   

 Honoring Detective Jorge Del Rio:  A video honoring Detective Del Rio was played during the meeting.   

After the video, Chief Alan Hill shared some comments about Detective Del Rio.   

 Message from Principal Tim Badenhop:  Mayor Bill Duncan read a letter from Principal Tim Badenhop 

recognizing the public safety department.   

 Public Safety Officer Swear-in: Mayor Bill Duncan presided over an oath of office ceremony for PSO Kyle 

Sewert.  Chief Hill assisted and made some comments on PSO Sewert’s experience.  

 Citizens Police Academy (CPA):  Councilmember Rob Stephens read a letter from Oakwood resident 

Healy Jackson about her experiences attending the 2019 Citizens Police Academy. Chief Hill then shared 

some information about the 2019 CPA class.   

 Traffic Enforcement:  Mayor Duncan read a letter from Rabbi Nochum Mangel, Executive Director of the 

Chabad of Greater Dayton, and then presented Council’s response to the ABLE report.   

 

VISITORS 

 Fifteen Oakwood residents addressed City Council to express their opinion on traffic enforcement and 

perceptions of Oakwood. 

 

LEGISLATION 

Oakwood City Council approved the following legislation: 

 An Ordinance to approve updates to the Traffic and General Offenses Codes, Mr. Stephens 

 An Ordinance to approve the 2020 Budget, Vice Mayor Byington 

 An Ordinance to amend the personnel schedule, Vice Mayor Byington 

 An Ordinance to amend compensation rates for Oakwood Court, Vice Mayor Byington 

 A Resolution authorizing a ten-year ED/GE Agreement, Mr. Stephens 

 An Ordinance to amend Section 147.03, Depositories, of the Administrative Code, Vice Mayor Byington 

 

Oakwood City Council conducted a first reading on the following legislation: 

 An Ordinance to increase the stormwater fee, Mr. Epley 

 

2020 BUDGET 

 City Manager Norbert Klopsch and Finance Director Cindy Stafford gave a presentation on the 2020 city 

budget.   

 

STAFF REPORT  

Finance Director Cindy Stafford referenced a PowerPoint presentation and updated Council on the following 

topics:  2019 Financials through November 30, 2019; New Employees; and Online Bill Payment Portal. 

 

COUNCIL COMMENTS  

 Mayor Bill Duncan wished everyone a happy and safe holiday season.    

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:54 p.m. 


